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Dear Students, parents and Staff,

On behalf of the Board of Trustees, we would like to extend to you our best greetings for the occasion
of the fifty second National Day.

On this occasion, we would like to inform you that the school has agreed with an international insti-
tute of expertise specialized in recruiting academic and administrative leaders around the world to
carry out the process of hiring a School Principal for The Sultan’s School for the next academic School
Year (2023/2024). This is in response to the desire of Dr. Glenn Canterford (the current School Princi-
pal) who wishes to retire.

The Board of Trustees and the recruiting institute in charge have made a big effort to ensure the selec-
tion of appropriate competent skills for leading The Sultan’s School for the coming years. To this end,
we have advertised in various international media outlets specialized in the field of recruiting academ-
ic personnel. The Curriculum Vitae of applicants were analyzed to find the best candidate for this
important position.

An internal committee of Board Members and the Senior Leadership Team was formed to interview
the best ten candidates for the post, distantly through the internet, and choose the best four among
them who will visit the Sultanate of Oman for the final interviews.

Due to the importance of this post, the Board of Trustees sought to have a big group of parents, staff,
students and old graduates participate if the process to ensure selecting the appropriate skilled leader
for the school who can achieve the vision for the year 2024.

Everybody agreed that Mr. Nigel Fossey is the best candidate for leadership of The Sultan’s School for
the next stage He has a diverse global experience in international schools and in different countries,
including Europe and China, and is currently working in Panama.

Mr. Nigel will start his duty at The Sultan’s School in the beginning of next school year. He aspires to
be a distinguished partner in developing the school in all aspects and enabling the school to continue

fulfilling its tasks and visions that will meet the ambitions of the parents and students.

In conclusion, | wish everyone a successful academic year and look forward to an outstanding perfor-
mance of our students this year.

Best regards,

Major general/Khalifa Ali Nasser Al-Siyabi
Board of Trustees Chairman
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